                                                                                                January 2018
Dear Parent,
Happy New Year! As the pupils are now settled in to our new term, I would like to give you some information about what they are going to experience in their learning.

In Social Sciences, we will be studying Early Man. We will be looking at the Stone Age up to the Bronze Age. We will be looking at, amongst other things, where early man lived, what they ate, how they hunted and what they wore. We will study the animals at that time and how they have changed or become extinct. We will investigate how we know about all of this and talk about the importance of evidence.
In Maths, all pupils will be working on recognising 2D and 3D shape and studying Time, days of the week and months of the year and P3 will be learning ‘half past’. We will also be using Sumdog. For those of you not familiar with this, it is a games-based learning site to which the school is subscribed and popular with children. The P3s main topic will be numbers to 1000 where we will be working on place value and ordering numbers. However we will also keep up the work on our 2, 5 and 10 times tables. Pupils will continue with the Tables Challenge where they complete computations in 3 minutes and if they get them all correct, can progress to the next level. This is proving very popular so far as pupils are keen to beat their previous scores. I encourage you to keep practising the tables at home with your child to build up their confidence. 
The P2 pupils will be working on both addition and subtraction within 20 and looking at the link between them. A lot of work will be done on number bonds and building up mental computations rather than relying on number lines or cubes etc to work out the answers. Pupils will be given a variety of different strategies to help them with this and hopefully it will allow more pupils to be less reliant on concrete material. 
Pupils in both P2 and P3 will be continuing with Jolly Grammar and Spelling at their different stages and this will be done along with the weekly spelling homework. We will continue to develop comprehension through reading, topic work, and cloze passages. P3 pupils will continue with Book Detectives to further develop their understanding of texts in addition to text features such as contents, index and glossary.
PE this term will continue to be on Tuesdays and Fridays. We will be working on general fitness first, including some simple circuits. Later in the term we will build up badminton skills. Along with this, I am continuing to take the pupils out regularly to run or walk a mile. Pupils decide themselves how they do their mile and most pupils do a mixture of running and walking, with some choosing to do more than a mile within the given time. I am impressed by their enthusiasm and it gives us all a real boost of energy during the day.
The pupils have been developing in confidence with their daily French. They have been learning some greetings, colours, numbers to 30 and some pupils have been given the opportunity to ‘be the teacher’ by leading the class when calculating dinner numbers and taking the register. They are eager to learn and are picking up a lot of other French vocabulary on a day to day basis by hearing it as I use it when talking about daily activities, as well as short specific lessons. 

As you read in my earlier email, I have signed Fishermoss up to join in The Big Battery Hunt. Our class will be running the initiative for the whole school and will be collating the numbers from each class, which will certainly challenge their maths! I had enough boxes to give your child their own box home to collect the batteries in, which has led to a query on whether the box should be returned to school. The box is theirs to keep and I expect they might find it easier to take the batteries to school in a bag rather than the box, but really I have no preference at all.  
At the end of February, and the first half of next term, we will have a student teacher on placement in our class. He/she will be working alongside me for part of the time and then will gradually increase periods of independent teaching. With my support and guidance on planning, the student will be ultimately responsible for the running of the class for a period of days.
As always, any concerns or questions, no matter how small, just catch me at the end of the day or pop a note in the school diary. 
Looking forward to a busy, exciting term.

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart
